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Bulletin No. 2012-12 

 
 
 
DATE: June 21, 2012 
 
TO: Local Units of Government, Local Law Enforcement Agencies, and Applicants for 

MLCC Licenses 
 
FROM: Michigan Liquor Control Commission 
 
SUBJECT: Changes to the License Application Process 
 
 
This is an important notice about the application process for the Michigan Liquor Control 
Commission (“Commission”).  Effective July 1, 2012, the Commission is changing the procedure 
for submitting applications to the Commission, and obtaining approvals for licenses.  Approvals 
from local units of government are required only for the issuance of new licenses under MCL 
436.1501.  The Commission will continue to review all comments received under administrative 
rule R 436.1105(2), taking into consideration the opinions of the local residents, local legislative 
body, or local law enforcement agency with regard to the proposed business.  The Commission 
will provide notice to the local legislative body of pending applications. 
 
 
I.  Applications for New Licenses 
 
The first step in the application process for a new on-premises license is to submit the license 
application to the Commission, along with any license, permit, and inspection fees.  This process 
will result in the immediate assignment of a request identification (RID) number by the 
Commission at the beginning of the application process.  Additionally, this will allow the 
Commission to conduct an initial review of the application, to notify the applicant of deficient 
items, and to provide the applicant with the appropriate local and police forms, including blank 
fingerprint cards, where applicable. 
 
It will continue to be the responsibility of the applicant to directly submit requests for these local 
approvals to the local unit of government.  The Commission cannot proceed with the licensing 
process or consider an application until that application is “complete,” as defined in MCL 



436.1525(6).  A completed application must include any information, records, approval, or similar 
item required by law or rule from a law enforcement agency or local unit of government. 
 
An application for a new license, which has not been previously issued by the Commission, 
requires approval of the local legislative body under MCL 436.1501(2) and the application will 
not be considered to be complete until such approval is received.” 
 
 
II.  Applications for Transfer of Ownership, Transfer of Interest, or Transfer of 
Location of Existing Licenses 
 
An application for transfer of ownership of an existing license, transfer of interest in an existing 
license, or transfer of location of an existing license does not require approval of the local unit of 
government. 
 
 
III.  Permits 
 
Applications for dance permits, entertainment permits, dance-entertainment permits, topless 
activity permits, and extended hours permits require approvals from both the local unit of 
government and local law enforcement agency, in addition to the Commission, under MCL 
436.1916(10). 
 
 
IV.  Rescission 
 
Commission Bulletin 2012-05 is hereby immediately rescinded. 
 
 
Please contact the Commission’s Licensing Division at (866) 813-0011 with any questions. 
 
     


